Sugarmill Woods Crime Watch

General  Membership Meeting Minuets

February 11, 2020

Meeting began with a 3 pm pledge and a blessing and prayer with Chaplin Byron Bunge.

Speakers today were from a new department of the Citrus County Sheriff’s office called
“Community Relations Department: Managing the Media”. Jodie, in charge of managing

the media and Jessie  managing the citizens academy.  All communications go through these ladies through the Citrus County Sheriff’s Office Mobile App which can be down-loaded for free.
Treasurers report:       beginning bal. Jan. 1st    $5,506.82

                                   Donations                            230.00

                                    Debit                                  325.18
                                   Ending bal. Jan 31st        $5,411.64

Approved by E. Miller

Sugarmill Woods Unit has a newer patrol car deemed car #1 for weekly use by our

volunteers for regular patrol duties and the older car deemed car #2 for patrols specific

to the Lieutenents who will now patrol Chassahowitska and Walden Woods as a separate
tour.

New members: Frank  Hofstetter and Richard Kleinsmith. Welcome and thank you for

volunteering.

New business: Tom Okimoto nominated by Dick Byrnes, accepted for next President, Ed Holbert, nominated by Jack Marshall for Vice President, Roger Kessinger nominated by Dick Byrnes for Treasurer, Rosemary Kessinger nominated by Judy Krencis and Patty Sanders for Secretary.

Monthly stats for January 2020. Total man hours: 245, Total miles driven: 2,693, Security Checks 62, Construction sites 542, utilities 454.
Get well card needs to be sent to Linda Axelson.

Next meeting March 10, 2020 at 3:00pm  with a luncheon party for Dick Byrens retirement.

Adjourn  3:55 PM

Respective  submitted by: Rosemary Kessinger, Secretary.

